
SUNFIELD VILLAGE COUNCIL 

May 13, 2022 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 2022 - 2023 

 

MEETING HELD LIBRARY 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  7:07  PM 

 

ROLL CALL: Present:  Beers, Decker, Fox, Morris, McCoy, and Steele.     Peabody absent. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:   Review of the water and sewar monies collected.  Discussed the credit card 

service fees.  Motion made by Beers and seconded McCoy to accept Treasurer’s Report. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF BILLS:   Motion made by Mc Coy and seconded by Fox to accept and pay the bills. Motion 

passed unanimously.   

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion made by Steele to approve the final minutes of the 2021-2022 year and 

seconded by Morris to accept minutes.  Motion passed unanimously.   Then a motion was made by Beers to 

approve the minutes for the new fiscal year meeting of 2022-2023, seconded by McCoy.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

EATON COUNTY SHERIFF REPORT:  Decker read the report.  24 calls to report. 

DPW:    Contractor has been out to review and prepare for the job to resurface 3rd Street.  They plan to begin 

work at the end of May. A review of the drain by Dunham, and prices pertaining to repairs of Lift Station.  Park 

damage and repairs were discussed from kids damaged.  This Eaton County Sheriff now involved.  Young 

people were caught on the newly installed security cameras. Damage done to Porta Johns, Fence, camera. 

Reported of the new speed signs and lights turned back on for 1st Street. 

WATER & SEWER:  none given 

OLD BUSINESS:   Dollar General deed has not been filed yet.  Consumers and Dollar General have met and 

reviewed the necessary changes.  There is a concern on who is the responsible party for the finances involving 

the relocation of lines, with the possibility to bury some.  

NEW BUSINESS:  A presentation was given by Belinda Gulley, the owner of Caterpillar Clubhouse that will 

occupy the school building.  She made a presentation to the committee discussing the plans, hours, and 

programs that her daycare will offer to the area.  She reviewed with us her years of experience as a childcare 

provider, and her responsibilities in training staff. 

CORRESPONDENCE:  none to read 

ADJOURNMENT: Motion made by Beers and seconded by McCoy to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:22 PM.  

Minutes taken and summarized by Tricia Snedegar, Village Clerk. This summary of minutes is not official until 

approved by Village Council at the June 13, 2022 meeting.  


